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Dear Parents
The first month back at school has passed in a flash and all of our new children have settled in beautifully.  They all look so smart in their red jumpers and cardigans.  We hope they are all happy and enjoying life in Heswall Primary.
Free School Meals - Pupil Premium

The school receives extra government funding for eligible children registered for free school meals.  If you think your child may be entitled to a free meal, or would like to explore the possibility, then please call into the main office and we will help you check and apply.  This not only provides your child’s dinner but also enables us to support them in other areas both within and beyond the curriculum.  It is vital that you still apply, even if your child is in Key Stage One or Reception, as they are also entitled to this funding even though the cost of their meal is paid for by the Universal Infant Free School Meal allocation.  You can also check your eligibility on the wirral.gov.uk website.
Parking Around The School

The road resurfacing work that has occurred around school has meant that many of the yellow lines are not currently visible although the zig-zags have now been added.  We are also getting complaints from our neighbours that a minority of people are parking across their drives and blocking them in.  We respectfully ask for parents to park elsewhere.  Parents have the option to park in the Harvest Mouse carpark at the end of the road and walk their children down into school.

HSA

A very small number of parents and grandparents attended the HSA AGM on Tuesday night.  We are aware that our parents have extremely busy lives and it can be difficult to arrange childcare to be able to attend the meetings however we are so short on volunteers and any help would be warmly appreciated.  If you would like to assist, then please contact Catherine Caslin either on the playground, leave a message for her in the school office or you can contact her via the HSA’s Facebook page.   Their fundraising is so important to enriching the children’s school experience.  This year, the HSA have agreed to give every class £750 towards ensuring that children in Heswall Primary get the very best opportunities.  We really appreciate the efforts of the HSA and highly value their contribution to the school.
IPAD

A big thank you to Paulo's Pizzeria, who have kindly sponsored one of our school iPads. They also have a very exciting exclusive offer for our school - for every paying adult, the child gets a free kids meal, small pizza, a drink and an ice cream.  This offer is valid Monday - Thursday before 6pm and Friday and Saturday before 4.30, there is no restriction on a Sunday.  They even have a new children's party theme at the restaurant where children actually make the dough and the pizzas themselves.   Make sure you tell them you’re from Heswall Primary!
Another one of our parents has also made a very generous offer regarding iPads too!  We are very lucky.
Giraffe Update
You will be pleased to hear that our Year 6 giraffe is now ordered and on his way - watch out for him by the school gates in the next few weeks!  The giraffe was funded by money raised by last year’s leavers after their summer shows back in July.
Plus Club
If you have any old fold up toy prams or children’s umbrellas that you no longer require then Plus Club would love to have them.

Wishing you all a lovely weekend,
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Mr J Lawrenson, Headteacher
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